
Letham & district Community Council 

Meeting of Letham & District Community Council held on 

Thursday 17th August 2023, Letham Feuars’ Hall, 7.30pm 

Present       Wendy Cameron, Karen Smith, Gail Smith, Isobel Sword,                                                                                                                                                                                                                

                     Sandra Macrae, Tracy Andrews 

Via Teams   Mhairi Dickson, 

Also Present   Cllr. Cowdy, Cllr. Shepherd, Cllr. Nicoll, 

Apologies   Police unable to attend, Karen Smith (Kose), David Lumgair 

Approval of previous minutes, proposed by Karen Smith, seconded Sandra Macrae 

1. Matters Arising 

Defibrillators  

• Discussions continue regarding number and placing of defibrillators continues. 

Karen Smith has spoken with Anne Low, (Carmyllie.)  

Carmyllie Hall is holding a meeting (this evening) A poster publising Letham & 

District CC has been sent to them. Members feel that the siting of a 

defibrillator, for Carmyllie use, needs to be agreed by local residents as it is 

they who may need to use it (& care for it) 

• Health Centre Mhairi Dickson suggested looking into the possibility of the 

centre being available for social prescribing, she follow this suggestion up. 

• Parking at Jubilee Court   

A meeting has taken place with the roads dept & Wendy Cameron, no response to 

this has been received yet. 

Footpath in the Den / rights and burdens 

Written confirmation from Thorntons not yet received. Wendy Cameron will follow 

this up. 

Cosgrove Award 

# Two nominations have been received. These were discussed by members in 

private at the end of the meeting. 

2. Correspondence 

Funding opportunities (re paths)  

Meeting with Paul Clarke & Rhonda McFarlane to be arranged. 

 

3. Treasurer 

CC Account             £616.42 



Footpaths Acc.       £4,028.09 

Defibrillator Acc.   £1,828.42 

 

4. Planning 

The solar Farm, Sandra Macrae (& secretary) to investigate whether an objection can 

still be submitted.  

5. AOCB 

• Resilience 

Wendy Cameron has attended a meeting regarding Village resilience during 

extreme weather or other crisis.  

An open day is planned when various agencies will be present to help people 

explore options to ensure they can prepare for difficult situations. 

• Stake holders meeting for the School Friendly Zone has taken place. 

Cllr. Cowdy & Cllr. Nicol attended.  

 

 Open meeting closed. 

 

Nominations for the Cosgrove Award discussed. 

It was agreed that the Award be offered to one of the nominees. 

Secretary to contact this individual. 

 

Date  of next meeting  21 September 2023 

 

 


